Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting 
held on Wednesday 22 May 2024 in Hickleton Village Hall

1	Appointment of Chairman
As this was the Annual Parish Council meeting, the first task was to appoint a Chairman. GW proposed that EW continue as Chairman, seconded by MG, with all in favour.

2	Attendance and Apologies
In attendance:	
Eric Williams (Chair), Gordon Wordsworth, Margaret Marsh, Margaret Goddard, Jean Dickinson,
Cllr Cynthia Ransome, DMBC Sprotborough Ward

Apologies:  Councillor Glenn Bluff, DMBC Sprotborough Ward

3	Declaration of Personal Interest
None.

4	Adjournment for Parishioners’ Questions or Statements
No adjournment was taken.  

5	Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 20 March 2024 were proposed by MM and seconded by JD.  

6	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes 
i. EW is awaiting a price for a commemoration bench and then costings will be added for a base, to enable GW to put in a bid to the Wind Farm Trust.  A bid will not be made to cover cost of a beacon to celebrate the 80th Anniversary of D Day as there has been no communication with Hickleton Golf Club.
						
7	To Discuss and Approve the Financial Reports for the Current Position for the 2024/25 Accounts
i. The meeting was presented with the final Income and Expenditure Acccounts for 2023/24 by the RFO.  It was resolved that the accounts be approved, proposed by GW, seconded by JD.
ii. The meeting then considered the Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) forms for 2023/24.
a. It was resolved that the Parish Council can claim the Certificate of Exemption due to the level of turnover not exceeding £25,000.
b. It was resolved that the Annual Internal Audit Report for 2023/24 be noted.
c. It was resolved that the Section 1 Annual Governance Statement for 2023/24 be approved.
d. It was resolved that the Section 2 Accounts Statement for 2023/24 be approved.
e. It was resolved that the relevant documents be published on the Parish Council website as soon as possible and that the period for the Exercise of Public Rights be displayed.
iii. GW presented the Receipts and Payments so far for the year ending 31 March 2025.  Added to the £5,176 at the start of the year, the Parish Precept of £3,830 has been received, together with a VAT refund of £350.                       
iv. A total of £1,200.46 has been paid out.  Of this, £396 had been paid to Net Wise Training which maintains the Hickleton website and YCLA subs of £136.  Payment has also been made for the refurbishment of the seat at the top of Lidget Lane which was carried out by one of the villagers and which looks very good indeed.
v. It was agreed that photos should be added to the website to add interest and to aid in further bids for funding.
vi. The accounts were approved, proposed by GW, seconded by EW
vii.  GW was thanked for all his hard work over the year.






8	Payments for Authorisation
		
	1
	Net Wise Training (website support)
	£396
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	2
	Gardener (29/4 cut)
	£120
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	3
	Bank Charges 
	£7.10
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	4
	Halifax Estate WSMG Rent
	£80
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	5
	YCLA Subs 2024/25
	£136
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	6
	Gardener (10/5 cut)
	£120
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	7
	Bank Charges
	£8
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	8
	Auditor to sign off accounts
	£216
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	9
	“Hickletone” costs
	£31.36
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW

	10
	Village Hall Room Hire
	£20
	Approved by GW
	Seconded by EW



9	Open Spaces
i. Two trees have been removed from the crossroads triangle and DMBC have stated that two trees need to be planted to replace them.  Two saplings previously planted as replacements are not thriving in that environment and it was agreed that DMBC be contacted for their thoughts.  
ii. DMBC have now said that they will not participate in relaying the paths on Lady Mary Walk.
iii. The new planting in that area was discussed and it was agreed that checks must be made that permissions have been sought from DMBC, as it is their land.  This will be ascertained with the villagers involved and, if all has been agreed with Doncaster Council, they will be asked to attend a PC meeting to outline their plans for planting and the eventual maintenance of the area.
iv. MM has contacted DMBC about the profusion of sycamore seedlings growing in LMW and the need to remove them.  It was agreed that mowing will not get rid of them.  
v. MM and MG have received information about a Community Green Spaces Fund, for communities who wish to restore and enhance their green spaces.  It specifies that no-one should be more than 15 minutes away from a green space.  The fund could provide a way to restore the paths in LMW and/or incorporate a bench into the Winston Churchill Memorial Garden.  They will further check for a bid form.

10	NW Report
i. JD was pleased to say that there was nothing to report.

11	Nominations for the Ken Keen Award
i. There were several nominations and it was agreed to present the award to two parties: the Village Hall Management Committee for their continuing good work in keeping the Village Club on a sound footing, introducing new initiatives and for making it a hospitable place to visit.  The award was to be shared with Lawson Payter who has put in a lot of work to set up and run a Singing Club which provides a regular venue to meet, sing and generally raise spirits.

12	To Discuss and Approve Response to Newlands Development
i. The Chair of the By-pass Committee, RC, has formulated a letter to Newlands regarding traffic, noise and pollution.  GW has also produced a letter on behalf of the Parish Council, which he read out to the meeting.  These will be sent on for their comments.

13	Any Other Business
i. There was no other business.

14	Date of Next Meeting
	This was set for Wednesday 31 July at 7.30 pm.

